BOISE ATV/UTV TRAIL RIDERS

JANUARY 24, 2023 GENERAL MEETING MINUTES

Kelly Dwello, Election Chairman, opened the January 24, 2023 meeting of the Boise ATV/UTV Trail Riders at 7:00 PM at Idaho Pizza in Meridian, Idaho. Kelly welcomed all members and guests. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. Kelly introduced Jim Maxey who was the Master of Ceremonies for Installation ceremony. Kelly gave a brief bio of Jim and Jim then reviewed the club mission and vision.

David Clayborne, State ATV Association President, recognized the importance of the Boise ATV/UTV Trail Riders club and gave a bit of history from original organization to merger into state organization. David thanked the Trail Riders not only for the club's support for the State organization but also the great history of good leaders in this club. Legislature issues will be discussed another time.

Jim Maxey shared a few ideas on the importance of our club – convenient location for riding, good ride leaders, Sportsman Expo show, help with trail cleanup, campouts, summer picnic and the Christmas party.

Formal installation ceremonies began with Jim recognizing outgoing directors and officers and then introducing new directors and officers. A bio on each director and officer was given. The charge of duties and responsibilities of positions was given not only to the new directors and officers but also to members of club. Gavel was exchanged and the presentation of new board was officially announced.

Patrick thanked Jim and Kelly for helping with installation ceremony. Going forward, Patrick hopes this installation will set a precedent and this club will become the premier club in state.

Patty read minutes from the November 15, 2022, general meeting. Minutes were approved as read.

Kelly Flory gave treasurer's report. Balance on 12/15/22 was \$6798.00. Deposits made were \$650.32 and expenses were \$5485.31 leaving ending balance as \$1963.01. Report accepted as read.

Kelly Dwello report 2023 membership as of today at 78, 66 renewals and 12 new members. He again encouraged members to use web site for renewals as much easier for the accounting. Kelly also reiterated that a new application for renewals must be completed each year which provides updated member info as well as a liability release.

As Sherri Thurston is out of town, Patrick reported on Christmas party. Patrick and several members in attendance agreed Eagle Hills was a good venue for the party. Ronald McDonald House sent a thank you showing their appreciation for the club's contributions.

Under unfinished business, Patrick reported he had 18 calendars to sell for \$15 each. Calendars were made from Shutterbug pictures and winners at Christmas party. Also several left-over shot glasses from the Christmas party were offered free for the taking.

Patrick also displayed a slide showing his agenda for the upcoming year. In addition, he showed slides from several years ago representing members' preferences on ideal group size for rides and distance for rides. At this meeting, the majority preferred(by show of hands) ride size of 10-20 and 50-70 miles on the ride. Patrick indicated it is a challenge to keep rides small. He gave his e-mail address and asked members to send their ideas on how to accomplish this and he will report info back at next meeting.

Patrick reported the Board has and is reviewing some of the following items: how to get members engaged in the club, how to transition from year to year, how to reduce ride size, the budget, and a by-law review.

Another item presented by Patrick was having a new member cocktail party every quarter as an opportunity to get acquainted. He also introduced Roxie wearing her "Expect Self Rescue as No One Is Coming" t-shirt and the Jimmy 6 challenging trail rides. T- shirt to be awarded at year end to member who completes all 6 rides. Also introduced was the Trailmaster Award for attending in one year 50+ events offered by the club. Person who accomplishes this will be presented with a trophy and dinner. Also at 2023 Christmas Party, a best Shutterbug Award will be given.

Jim Maxey reported the Meridian Christmas night ride had 6 well decorated machines, 11 riders and 5 volunteers. Again for the 4th year, this group took 1st place in the motorized category. Jim reviewed past rides and recommended checking website for future rides. Jim reminded members to contact Oregon State Parks and Rec to purchase the 2 year off-road sticker for \$10.00 Also the Oregon ATV safety course is online. Also, if riding in Utah, check online for current requirements. Some confused discussion was shared on renewing Idaho license plate but registration sticker for 2023 is \$12.00 from Idaho Parks and Rec.

Patrick presented recognition awards to Jim Maxey for Ride leader, Picnic coordinator and Sportsman Show coordinator and to Randy Johnson for membership coordinator and Board Director. Bill McBroom was presented a past president plaque.

New members Larry and Helga Kerbs were introduced and participated in the new member orientation.

Meeting adjourned at 8:42 pm.

Minutes submitted by Patty Davis

Minutes approved:

meetingminutes12423

February 21, 2023

William Cawthorne opened the February 21, 2023 meeting of the Boise ATV/UTV Trail Riders at 7:00 PM at Idaho Pizza in Meridian, Idaho. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

William introduced himself as new President of club as Patrick Sherman resigned. Dale Boatman was introduced as new Vice President. These decisions were made at the February 16, 2023 Board meeting.

Secretary read the January 24,2023 general club meeting minutes and they were approved as read.

Kellie Flory gave the Treasurer's report. Beginning balance was \$1797.01 with deposits of \$128.22 and expenses of \$1404.60 leaving a balance of \$3073.39 on February 16, 2023. Treasurer's report accepted. Kellie presented the Board approved 2023 budget to the club membership for their discussion and final approval. It was explained that these are estimated figures for revenues and the expenses were based on last year's costs. Bill Davis made motion to accept budget, Paul Bonn seconded, and motion passed to accept 2023 budget as presented.

Membership report was given by Kelly Dwello. Current membership is 94 total, 84 renewals and 12 new members. Membership is a bit behind previous year's number. Kelly explained how to renew online and reminded members that he and a representative from Canyon County will soon begin purging unpaid members from Meetup. Kelly also reminded members to carefully review their profile information, so proper data is entered into Meetup.

New members introduced and welcomed into club: Andrew and Karen Sales and Cory and Alex High.

Bill McBroom was not in attendance for sponsors report, but Treasurer reported she had received sponsor payment from Birds of Prey.

Jim Maxey reported Sportsman's Show is March 2-5, Thursday thru Sunday. Several members volunteered to help setup, take down and participate in shift times. Jim announced to club that after 15 years as coordinator of Sportsman's Show he is stepping down after this year and giving someone else the opportunity to take over this project.

Jim also reminded members that club shirts can be ordered online from T-Zers. There are now 8 choices of shirts. Jim also has \$5.00 hats for sale.

Dale Boatman gave a brief discussion on programing radios and free radio training which is available on rideatys.org.

Disabled Veterans' ride is August 26, but Steve Huffman was not in attendance to discuss more details.

No further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:00 PM.

March 21,2023

The March 21, 2023 general meeting of the Boise ATV/UTV Trailer Riders opened at 7:00 at the Idaho Pizza in Meridian, Idaho. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Caleb Flory announced he would be leading the meeting as the Interim Administration as both William Cawthorne, President, and Dale Boatman, Vice-President, resigned. Caleb asked for members to volunteer for these positions. He also will be sending email to club members requesting membership to step up and help fill these vacancies. Any and all volunteers for these President and Vice President positions will be reviewed and announcements will be made at April Meeting.

Steve Huffman gave a brief report on August Veteran's Ride. Steve contacts the VA and they match up members for the ride. Not sure where ride will be but perhaps Fall Creek. Check the web site for more information and also to volunteer.

Patty read the February 21 meeting minutes and they were approved as read.

Kellie Flory gave treasurer's report, beginning balance on February 16 was \$3073.39 less expenses of \$227.55 plus income of \$1531.00 leaving balance of \$4376.84. Treasurer's reported accepted as given.

Membership report was given by Kelly Dwello. Currently have 133 members with 18 new members this month. Boise, Canyon County and Kuna are all working on removing unpaid members from roster. Boise Club had over 600 members and are now at 133. Several new members were in attendance. They were reminded that Life Flight or St Luke's Air membership is crucial.

Caleb reminded the membership to contact businesses they think might like to sponsor our ATV club and bring them on board.

The Emmett Rough Riders are sponsoring a benefit ride and fundraiser for Nichole and Randy Bollingberg members of the Kuna Trail Riders. This will be APRIL 15, 11:00 – 4:00 at Hemingway Butte OHV Park. Watch ride schedule for more details.

Caleb has created new club email for use - contact BAIRC a gunark com.

Jim Maxey reported the Sportsman Show was successful and he had 14 good volunteers.

He reported the weather hasn't cooperated with rides and several have been cancelled because of mud. Again, check the Ride Center for ride information. Kelly Dwello reminded members

about riding in Oregon. Visit Oregon Department of Parks and Rec for information on permits and safety classes.

Jim also mentioned about permits/ safety courses when riding in Oregon. Idaho Parks and Rec also will be having safety courses starting in April, Check their website for details.

Jim shared there are 55 rides scheduled this year and 28 of those are guided by Boise club ride leaders. Consider becoming a ride leader for our club as there is a future need.

Jim also shared that Cyclone Cycles can replace UTV glass/plastic windows for about 1/4 to 1/3 of dealer cost.

Under open business, Caleb reminded everyone that a New Sportsman Show coordinator will be needed next year, so consider that opportunity and let someone on the Board know your interest.

Caleb presented the Adopt-a-Highway program for our club perhaps in the Idaho City area. It is a two year commitment requiring about 12-15 people twice a year.

Caleb showed two Warn winching videos which were very informative.

No further business, meeting adjourned at 8:02.PM

Minutes submitted by Patty Davis

minutes32123

April 18,2023

The April 18, 2023 general meeting of the Boise ATV/UTV Trailer Riders opened at 7:00 at the Idaho Pizza in Meridian, Idaho with Caleb Flory as Administrator welcoming the group. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Patty read the March 21 meeting minutes and they were approved as read.

Kellie Flory gave treasurer's report, beginning balance on March 16 was \$4376.84 less expenses of \$149.76 plus income of \$421.40 leaving balance of \$4648.48. Treasurer's report accepted as given.

The membership report was given by Kelly Dwello. Currently have 152 members with 15 new members this month. Several new members and guests were introduced.

Jim Maxey gave the Tales of the Trails report. The April 15 benefit ride and fundraiser for Nichole Bollinger at Hemingway Butte OHV Park was very successful. There were lots of people and raffle items and our club contributed \$200.00 to the fundraiser. Several rides have been cancelled because of rain and snow while others have continued as scheduled Again, check the Ride Center for ride information

Iim also reminded members about permits/ safety courses when riding in Oregon. Idaho Parks and Rec also will be having safety courses starting in April, Check their website for details.

Jim also shared that Cyclone Cycles can replace UTV glass/plastic windows for about 1/4 to 1/3 of dealer cost

Caleb reminded members that we need more sponsors, ideas on clinics and guest speakers.

Caleb gave an update on the Adopt-a-Highway program.

David Claiborne, President of Idaho State Association, was guest speaker. As the club's advocate at state level, he shared past legislative issues and items for next session.

The speaker for May 16 meeting will be Mike Lindenfelser. South Region Trail Specialist with Idaho State Parks and Rec

No further business, meeting adjourned at 8:00.PM

Minutes	submitted	by Patty	Davis
Minutes	approved		

May 16, 2023

Caleb Flory, administrator of the Boise ATV/UTV Trail Riders, welcomed the club members at 7:00 PM at the Idaho Pizza in Meridian, Idaho. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Patty Davis read the April 18 general meeting minutes and they were approved as read.

Kelly Flory presented the treasurer's report – balance on April 13 was \$4648.48, income from membership \$386.04 and sale of caps \$120.00 for total income of \$506.04 – expenses of \$36.04 for satellite phone, \$79.50 for summer picnic shelter, \$234.77 to Patrick Sherman for Sportsman's Show, \$114.50 to Jim Maxey for Sportsman's Show, \$100.00 to Jim Maxey for caps, \$200.00 for Bollinger benefit and \$50.00 refund for duplicate member payment for total expenses of \$814.81 leaving balance on May 16 of \$4339.71. Treasurer's report accepted as given.

Kelly Dwello, Membership Coordinator, was not at the meeting so Caleb reported the current membership at 155 including one renewal at tonight's meeting.

Tales of Trails report was given by Jim Maxey. As always, he had great past ride info, as well as reminders of the upcoming rides which are posted on Ride Center. Still snow on some trails creating detours or cancellations but other rides proceeded as scheduled and were good.

Jim also reminded members to be certain to get an Oregon permit before riding in Oregon -a \$10.00 permit as opposed to a \$350 fine.

Caleb shared with membership that 4 new shirt colors are now available on club store site. T-Zers needs quantity of four shirts before printing and then takes about 2 weeks for delivery.

Caleb also shared a QR code for a government website with a BLM project list for entire United Sates. The comment period ends June 20 so short span to read a 22 page report.

Speaker for the evening was Michael Lindenfelser, Southern Region Trail Specialist for Idaho Parks and Rec. He reported his trail crews are working in the Danskins, then Sagehen area and are resigning trails in Owyhee's. Snow has been a challenging issue this year in maintaining trails. Mike also mentioned there are trail contracts available for club participation with reimbursement to club with proper project documentation. If club chooses to organize a committee with chairman, Mike will give assistance to this committee.

Mike also presented the Owyhee cattle guard project. He gave general information, and a committee will be organized to follow up with Mike to proceed with the project. Bill Jones, a member of the club, briefly spoke about Paul Nettleton's issue with his gates being left open by ATV/UTV rides. Parks and Rec is aware of Mr. Nettleton's concern and has been in contact with him regarding this installation of cattle guards.

A good website to visit for a list of every trail in Idaho is trails.idaho.gov.

Bob Shumaker will present a program on first aid and concussions at the June club meeting.

No further business, meeting adjourned at 8:00 PM.

Minutes submitted by Patty Davis

Minutes approved

minutes51623

June 20,2023

Caleb Flory, administrator of the Boise ATV/UTV Trail Riders, welcomed the club members at 7:00 PM at the Idaho Pizza in Meridian, Idaho. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Polly Buzzini, Life Flight representative, gave a brief talk on the history of Life Flight as well as their current operations. Club membership fee is a reduced rate and Polly had membership applications available with her. She will also send the membership application to Kellie for putting on website.

Patty Davis read the May16 general meeting minutes, and they were approved as read.

As Kellie Flory had laryngitis, Patty gave the treasurer's report – Balance as of 5/16/23 was \$4339.71 with membership income of \$239.74 and expense of \$36.04 leaving balance of \$4,543.41 on 6/08/23.

Current membership is 155 with one new member attending tonight's meeting. No additional info as Kelly Dwello was not in attendance.

Bill Davis gave a report on the Owyhee cattle guard trail maintenance project. Mike Lindenfelser had to cancel scheduled dates but Bill will be contacting him to reschedule.

The summer picnic report was given by Deena Barton. Picnic will be September 19 from 6-9 at Tully Park. It will be potluck with club providing chicken. Flyers with more info will be distributed at July membership meeting.

The Social Committee is reviewing the Christmas Party budget and more details will follow. The date will be December 19.

Steve Huffman gave a brief report on his pre-ride. He rode Grimes Creek and it was in the worst condition ever. Steve had to cancel his leadership for this Ridge Road ride. August 26 will be the Vet's Ride and Steve needs members to commit so can determine how many vets can be invited.

Jim Maxey gave his Tales from Trails report. There have been some good rides, others have been cancelled and there are more good summer rides listed on Ride Center.

Jim also reported the passing of Walt Ingram, a longtime member, and shared his obituary.

The program at July meeting will be presented by Commercial Tire.

Caleb announced the board has finished revision of club by-laws and they are on website for member review. Major changes recommended are: 7 member board instead of elected officer positions with 5 directors being elected for 2024, placing membership cost on application rather

than in by-laws, accounting procedure remains the same, no other major changes. There were no questions on the revisions.

No other business. The meeting adjourned at 8:00.

Minutes submitted by Patty Davis

Minutes approved accepted to the

minutes62023.

Minutes of the Boise ATV/UTV Trailer Riders

July 18, 2023 General Meeting

The club meeting at the Idaho Pizza was called to order at 7:00 PM by administrator of the club, Caleb Florey. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Patty Davis, club Secretary, read the June 20,2023 meeting minutes and they were approved as read.

Kellie Flory, Treasurer, gave the treasurer's report – 6/08/23 beginning balance of \$4543.41 – income from membership \$147.84, meetup and Sportsman Show reimbursement from Mountain Home and Canyon County of \$103.49 each, for total deposits of \$354.82 – expenses of phone for June and July of \$72.08, GoDaddy domain of \$21.17 and Jim Maxey \$42.22 for Sportsman show misc. cost for total expenses of \$135.47, leaving balance of \$4762.76 on 7/18/23. Report approved as given.

Caleb reported the current membership at 173, which is slightly above yearly average.

Deena Barton gave the Social Committee report. The picnic will be on September 19 at Tully Park. Deena suggested members use Meetup to RSVP and leave comments for potluck items. Also, the committee distributed a flyer at the meeting with picnic information. At the August meeting, a signup sheet for the picnic will also be available.

Caleb encouraged members to RSVP for meetings using Meetup.

Bill Davis gave Owyhee Trail Maintenance report. The project will be July 20 and 21 and details are posted on Meetup. Currently has a good group of volunteers but anyone can come.

Caleb has made contact with Idaho Parks to do trail maintenance around Idaho City probably in late July/August.

Tales from Trails report from Jim Maxey. Rides are picking up with the better weather. Remember to check Meetup for all ride info and choose a ride/campout you might want to join.

Steve Huffman reminded members of August 26 Veterans' ride and asked for more volunteers as presently only has 10.

Nick Harris, Commercial Tire, presented a program on tires, sharing some general tire info and answering questions, followed by a how-to-plug-tire repair clinic.

Kelly Flory presented the final bylaw revision for questions/comments. Hearing none, Kelly made a motion to accept revised bylaws and Patty Davis seconded. Motion passed.

Kelly adjourned meeting at 8:00 PM.

Minutes submitted by Patty Davis

Minutes approved w real - 8/15

Minutes of the Boise ATV Trail Riders

August 15, 2023 General Meeting

The club meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM at Idaho Pizza by President Caleb Flory. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Caleb Flory announced that at the August 10 Board Meeting, the Board elected Caleb Flory as club President and Bill Davis as Vice President for the remaining term (12/31/2023). Also Kelly Dwello and Bill McBroom were elected to fill the two open director positions. These two newly appointed directors will serve only until December 31, 2023.

Patty Davis, Secretary, read the July 18, 2023, meeting minutes and they were approved as read.

Kellie Flory's Treasurer's report: balance on 7/18/23 of \$4762.76 with membership income of \$97.56 and expense of \$238.00 to David Lecht, Tech-line, leaving balance on 8/10/2023 as \$4622.32 Report accepted as given.

Kellie Flory announced the upcoming November elections and the election process. This year, the club will be electing 5 directors with terms ranging from 1,2 and 3 years. Please consider nominating candidates. Send nominations to contact. B VP 10 period com. Kellie also passed around at the meeting a signup sheet for anyone wanting to volunteer for these director positions.

Kelly Dwello reported not much membership activity in summer but at 177 it is a bit up from last year. Two new members attended tonight's meeting.

Juanita Noble gave report on summer picnic which will replace general meeting. Picnic will be September 19 at Tully Park. Club will supply chicken. Please bring a potluck dish to share. Picnic info is on meetup so please signup at last a week in advance so committee can plan for amount of chicken needed.

Caleb again reminded members to use meetup for info and signing up for events.

Jim Maxey gave his Tales from the Trails report. Lots of exciting rides with smaller groups. Both upcoming rides and ride comments are posted on meetup so check there for all the info. Remember the fun ride/poker run on September 9 hosted by Canyon County.

Steve Huffman asked for two more volunteers for the August 26 Veterans' Ride.

Bill Davis reported the Owyhee cattleguard project was a success. Installed two big guards and will do more smaller ones in fall when cooler. Appreciated good crew. Mike talked with Paul Nettleton who was happy with the club's efforts.

Caleb also has spoken with Mike about trail maintenance in Idaho City area and when Caleb receives that info he will post it on meetup.

Sandra Mitchell, Executive Director of Idaho Recreation Council, shared thoughts on recreation on Idaho public lands. Twenty-five years ago no one spoke about recreation/conservation on public lands. The government planning rules for recreation are a threat to our public lands and everyone must work and stand together with this concern over future availability of these lands under the government control We need to think about "where do we go from here" and support public land issues.

No further business, the meeting adjourned at 8:04 PM

Minutes submitted by Patty Davis

Minutes approved Management of the Minutes approved

minutes 81523

Minutes from the Boise ATV/UTV Trail Riders

October 17, 2023 General Meeting

Bill Davis, Vice President, called the club meeting to order at 7:00 at Idaho Pizza and the Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Patty Davis, Secretary, read the August 15, 2023 minutes and they were approved as read.

As Kellie Flory was not in attendance, Patty Davis also gave the treasurer's report – Balance on 8/10/23 was \$4,622.32with deposits of \$442.84 and expenses of \$602.29 leaving the balance on 10/11/23 of \$4,462.87. Report accepted.

Kelly Dwello reported current membership is 181 which is about 10-12 ahead of last year. Membership dues for 2024 are due in January and if not paid by January 31, the meetup access for that membership will be closed. Kelly also reminded everyone that new members joining in October, November or December of the current year will receive membership for the following calendar year. Two new prospective members attended the meeting.

Kelly reported that elections will be held at the November general meeting for new club leadership. The membership will elect 1,2, and 3 year director terms and the Board will then assign the officer positions. Kelly handed out a Nominations for Board of Directors signup sheet.

Deena Barton recapped the September 19 picnic. She thanked all who attended. Fun successful picnic with good food and fun games.'

Deena also reported on the Christmas party. It will be at Eagle Hills Golf Course on December 19 from 6-9 PM. Cost is \$35 per person payable in cash or check. Payment for the Christmas party will be accepted at general club meetings or a check can be mailed to the club P O Box. Deadline for payment is November 30. A flyer describing all the fun party options and details was given to everyone at the meeting.

Bob Thurston will be sponsorship coordinator and will start working on sponsorships now so will have on board at beginning of year. Has one sponsorship already. Will be contacting past sponsors as well as contacting new businesses.

Bill Davis reported the 2022 club audit was just completed by himself, Richard Powell and Dan Barton. All financial records were examined and found to be in order.

Patty Davis discussed a new procedure for ordering shirts from Teezers. The open season for ordering will be the months of March and August only. If Teezers has at least 4 shirts each open season, they will print in April and September and shirts should be ready within 1-2 weeks.

Bill Davis reviewed meetup RSVPing for rides and meetings. Recently there were several people signed up for a ride and no one showed up, and all were Boise club members. There are several ways to cancel attendance on rides, so this should not happen.

Jim Maxey shared Tales of Trails for past and future rides. Lots of good rides in August, September and October and the Turkey Run is on November 4 in Emmett. Again, check the website for all info. Terry Harvey was presented the Crash Award by Jim Maxey for his recent flip-over on a ride. Not seriously hurt, only bruises.

Jim mentioned the Meridian City Night Parade on December 1 as he needs to register if any members plan to participate. Several people said they would attend so Jim will register club. Also, the city would like volunteers for road guards starting about 3:00 if anyone interested.

November 18 is the ride leaders' meeting where about 15 people gather and decide on all club rides for the coming year.

Bob Shumaker, member of our club, presented a very informative medical talk sharing valuable knowledge for all riders to know and apply in any and all situations. He also strongly recommended wearing helmets as emergency rooms see lots of head trauma. Bob also advised everyone to consider taking a first aid class.

No further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:20 PM.

Minutes submitted by Patty Davis

Approved 19:00 21/25

Minutes 101723

Minutes from the Boise ATV/UTV Trail Riders

November 21, 2023 General Meeting

President, Caleb Flory, called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM at Idaho Pizza in Meridian and the Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Patty Davis, Secretary, read the October 17, 2023 general meeting minutes and they were approved as read.

Treasurer's report was given by Kellie Flory – balance on 10/11/23 was \$4,462.87, expenses reported were \$846.25 and deposited income was \$296.40 leaving balance on 11/21 2023 as \$4,188.83. Report accepted as given.

Kelly Dwello reported today's membership as 184, and after today all memberships will be reported for 2024. Membership renewals have been emailed to members with the reminder that January 31 is the payment deadline.

Tales from Trails given by Jim Maxey. November 18 was the Ride Leaders' meeting with 20 people in attendance. The group eliminated some old rides and added some new ones plus perhaps some impromptu rides. As always, check website for ride info. Jim reported that 7 machines were signed up for Meridian City Night Parade with room for 7 more machines.

Christmas party update was shared by Deena Barton and another party flyer was distributed to members in attendance. Cost is \$35 per person and payment deadline is November 30.

Candidates for directors introduced themselves before voting. Kellie Flory presided over election process. New directors elected were: Bill McBroom for 1 year term ending 12/31/2024, Kellie Flory for 2 year term ending 12/31/2025 and Rick Borders, Mike McMahan and Mike Hopkins all three elected for 3 year term ending 12/31/2026.

No	further	business,	meeting	adjourned	at	8:00	PM.
Mii	nutes su	hmitted h	v Patty F	Davie			

	Saomitted	o y	1 acty	Davis	
Approve	d				